St. John the Baptist Catholic Church

Father Peter M. Jaramillo, S.S.A, Pastor The Most Holy Trinity Sunday - June 7, 2020



Prayer to The Most Holy Trinity

Glory be to the Father, Who by His almighty power and love created me, making me in the image and likeness of God.

Glory be to the Son, Who by His Precious Blood delivered me from hell, and opened for me the gates of heaven.

Glory be to the Holy Spirit, Who has sanctified me in the sacrament of Baptism, and continues to sanctify me by the graces I receive daily from His bounty.

Glory be to the three adorable Persons of the Holy Trinity, now and forever. Amen.

Welcome to Father Bill

Father William Fisher will join St. John the Baptist and Holy Family as pastor on July 1. He currently serves at Sacred Heart Parish, Ottawa, KS.

Want to get to know Father Bill? Tune in to the church Facebook page for a video chat with Father Peter Jaramillo and Father Bill.

"Transition is a challenging time," Father Peter said. In the video, he discussed the long tradition of St. John the Baptist and our century of Croatian Heritage.

Father Bill said he would not "reinvent the wheel" at St. John's and wanted to learn more about our parish culture.

Once again, we welcome our new pastor. And, we say a fond farewell soon to Father Peter after many years and wish him well in his new posts.

The readings of the Most Holy Trinity Sunday's highlight two of the key actions of God: first, His love, and second, His giving. Through this we learn that love is an action, not a feeling, and that love is expressed in giving.



The Strawberry Hill parishes provided 550 sack lunches for the monthly Food Kitchen this week.

Thank you to all who continue to provide donations for the nourishment of our community's most needy.

We also extend appreciation for the volunteers who make and serve the lunches.



Our prayers and deepest sympathy are with the Fanning Family. Mary Ann Fanning passed away June 1, 2020, at her home.

She was a lifelong member of St. John the Baptist Catholic Church, actively participating in the Altar Society, St. Theresa's Circle, Senior Citizens and as a Sacristan. Her funeral Mass was June 5 at the church.

May she rest in peace. Amen

Weekly Collection May 31, 2020

Envelopes:	\$ 3,617
Maintenance:	\$ 840
Peter Pence:	\$ 10
Father's Day:	\$ 155
Ascension:	\$ 80
Candles:	\$ 10